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September 6, 2022 

Dear Friends, 

  

September brings the anniversary of Hurricane Ida and the continued recovery 

work of every Sound Shore local government to make our communities more 

resilient to future storms. 

  

Some upcoming meetings are part of these efforts. 

  

On September 8th the NYS Governor’s Office of Storm Recovery (GOSR) will hold 

a public hearing at New Rochelle City Hall to receive comments on their proposed 

Hurricane Ida Action Plan to use over $41 million in federal funds to address flood 

damage and resilience related to housing. See below for plan information and 

how to comment. 

  

On September 14th the Village of Mamaroneck will host a “One-Year After 

Hurricane Ida Community Meeting” at Mamaroneck Avenue School from 7-8 PM. 

The meeting will include presentations from the village and the Governor’s Office 

of Storm Recovery. More information is available HERE. 

  

Also on September 14th, the Village of Rye Brook will host a meeting for residents 

https://mailchi.mp/c6f0fc24abce/community-update-on-covid-19-from-assemblyman-otis-march-15506788?e=7a508bf835
https://www.governor.ny.gov/news/governor-hochul-announces-hurricane-ida-recovery-action-plan-assist-new-yorkers-impacted
https://www.village.mamaroneck.ny.us/home/events/113421


 

of Brook Lane with the federal agency, the Natural Resources Conservation 

Service, to discuss next steps of a potential buy out of previously flood damaged 

properties in highly vulnerable locations that are subject to repeated flood 

damage. Senator Shelley Mayer and I helped bring this program, which 

previously helped with flood properties in upstate New York, to Westchester 

communities.  The meeting will be held Wednesday, September 14th at 6:30p.m. 

in Rye Brook Village Hall, 938 King Street (Main meeting room). 

  

In addition, I will be participating in another regular meeting organized by the NYS 

Department of Environmental Conservation to discuss projects in the Blind Brook 

watershed. 

 

Since Ida, DEC has played an important role in working with Sound Shore 

communities in reviewing flood studies and projects with the goal of implementing 

projects that have already been studied. 

  

This week I am also sharing with local governments how they can comment on 

the NYS GOSR Hurricane Ida Action Plan and on some new funding opportunities 

for local governments to purchase electric vehicles and install electric vehicle 

charging stations. 

 

I hope these resources and information are helpful. Please contact me on any 

issue where I can be of assistance. My District Office number is 914-939-7028. 

  

Warm regards, 

 

 

 



 

Hurricane Ida Action Plan 

Public Comment Period Now Open for Recovery Grants to Enhance Resiliency 

Hearings To Be Held on September 8 and September 13 

 

New Yorkers are invited to provide feedback on the plan here by September 28 

 

Hearings:  

In person - September 8 at 6:30pm at New Rochelle City Hall 

 

Virtual - September 13 at 6:30pm (click here for virtual hearing info). 

  

Following the public comment period that is open from now through September 

28, GOSR may update the Action Plan based on feedback from the comments 

and hearings. Any updates will be available here. 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstormrecovery.ny.gov%2Ffunding%2Faction-plans-amendments&data=05%7C01%7Cchristina.levin%40digital.ny.gov%7C4d49dbf229c54c06bbb908da89ec6a7c%7Cf46cb8ea79004d108ceb80e8c1c81ee7%7C0%7C0%7C637973945737320791%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=KA5aeeOSnL39BJbIMLsqJO62oqVtwM8bU8hGq7R8Vqg%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstormrecovery.ny.gov%2Ffunding%2Faction-plans-amendments&data=05%7C01%7Cchristina.levin%40digital.ny.gov%7C4d49dbf229c54c06bbb908da89ec6a7c%7Cf46cb8ea79004d108ceb80e8c1c81ee7%7C0%7C0%7C637973945737320791%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=KA5aeeOSnL39BJbIMLsqJO62oqVtwM8bU8hGq7R8Vqg%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstormrecovery.ny.gov%2Ffunding%2Faction-plans-amendments&data=05%7C01%7Cchristina.levin%40digital.ny.gov%7C4d49dbf229c54c06bbb908da89ec6a7c%7Cf46cb8ea79004d108ceb80e8c1c81ee7%7C0%7C0%7C637973945737477171%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=njuFsK2SKQAn0%2BViSPhbRTSj8OfesAQARW0i2bikulg%3D&reserved=0


  

 

Following the devastation of Hurricane Ida in September of 2021, I joined Senator 

Chuck Schumer, Governor Kathy Hochul and Mayor Tom Murphy at the 

Sheldrake River in the Village of Mamaroneck. 

 



 

 



 

Department of Environmental Conservation, Zero-Emission Vehicle 

Rebates 

 

Rebates are available to municipalities that purchase (or lease for a minimum of 

36 months) an eligible vehicle placed into municipal service at a dealership in 

New York State on or after Aug. 1, 2020. 

  

All-electric, plug-in hybrid, and hydrogen fuel cell vehicles are eligible for rebates. 

For qualified vehicles with a gross vehicle weight rating of up to 8,000 pounds, 

rebates are available on a tiered basis: 

• $2,500 per vehicle for those with an electric range between 50 &100 

miles 

• $5,000 per vehicle for those with an electric range between 101 miles & 

200 miles 

• $7,500 per vehicle for those with an electric range of 201 or more miles 

Vehicles with a weight rating between 8,001 and 14,000 pounds (e.g., trucks, 

vans, and minibuses) are eligible for a rebate of $7,500 regardless of electric 

range. 

  

Eligibility: Eligible applicants are municipalities purchasing or leasing for a 

minimum of 36 months all electric, plug-in hybrid, and hydrogen fuel cell vehicles. 

 

Funding: A total of $750,000 is available in this round on a first-come, first-

served basis. 

 

Deadline: DEC is accepting applications for the Municipal ZEV Rebate Program 



 

on a rolling basis through 4 p.m. on Sept. 30, 2022, or until funds are 

exhausted, whichever occurs first. 

Contact: Myra Fedyniak ; Email: zevrebate@dec.ny.gov ; Website 

   

Application. Applications are available in the New York State Grants Gateway 

HERE under the opportunity name “2022 Zero-emission Vehicle (ZEV) Rebate 

Program.” Applications will be accepted through 4:00 pm on September 30, 2022, 

or until funding is exhausted, whichever occurs first. 

 

Department of Environmental Conservation, Zero-Emission Vehicle 

Infrastructure Grant Program 

 

The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation has made 

funding available for municipalities to install clean vehicle infrastructure including 

Level 2 (L2) and Direct Current Fast Charge (DCFC) electric vehicle supply 

equipment (EVSE) and equipment for dispensing hydrogen to hydrogen fuel cell 

(HFC) vehicles using hydrogen produced through electrolysis or biogas 

reformulation. 

 

A total of $5 million is available for this round of the Clean Vehicle Infrastructure 

Program, provided by the Environmental Protection Fund, Title 15, Climate Smart 

Community Projects line. Please note: The NYSERDA Charge Ready Program 

and the DEC ZEV Infrastructure Grant Program may NOT be utilized together for 

the same EVSE installation. 

 

Eligibility: Eligible applicants are municipalities installing clean vehicle 

infrastructure. There is no limit to the number of applications a municipality may 

file, the number of facilities for which a municipality may request grant funding or 

https://grantsgateway.ny.gov/IntelliGrants_NYSGG/module/nysgg/goportal.aspx


 

the number of units per facility other than the maximum award amounts listed in 

the Request for Applications. 

 

Funding: There are three maximum grant amounts: $250,000, $300,000, and 

$500,000.  Deadline: Sept. 30, 2022 

Contact: Myra Fedyniak , Email: zevrebate@dec.ny.gov 

Website: https://www.dec.ny.gov/energy/109181.html 

 

  

New Concealed Carry Laws Take Effect September 1, 2022  

New Requirements for Individuals Seeking to Obtain Concealed Carry Pistol 

Permits Include Firearm Trainings, In-Person Interview, and Social Media 

Review, Among Others 

Conceal Carry Restrictions Apply to Sensitive Locations Including Times 

Square, Bars, Libraries, Schools, Government Buildings and Hospitals 

https://www.dec.ny.gov/energy/109181.html


 

Permit Recertification or Renewal Now Required Every Three Years 

State Launches New Gun Safety Website to Provide the Public, Gun Owners, 

and Gun Dealers with a Comprehensive, One-Stop Location for Information 

About the New Laws 

  

Governor Hochul reminded New Yorkers that strengthened gun laws enacted 

following the U.S. Supreme Court's decision to strike down the state's century-

old pistol permitting process take effect Thursday, September 1. The laws contain 

strengthened background checks and firearm safety and live-fire training for 

individuals seeking to obtain concealed carry permits; prohibit concealed carry 

permit holders from bringing their firearms into sensitive locations, including 

Times Square, bars, libraries, schools, government buildings and hospitals, 

among others; and require renewal or recertification of permits every three years. 

 

The Governor also announced a new Gun Safety Website to provide the public, 

gun owners, and gun dealers with a comprehensive information about all of the 

new requirements under state law.   

 

 
  

 
 

 

 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgunsafety.ny.gov%2F&data=05%7C01%7CMichelle.Etelzon%40oasas.ny.gov%7Ce9077f14e2e24a2de84f08da8b68fc06%7Cf46cb8ea79004d108ceb80e8c1c81ee7%7C0%7C0%7C637975580435553933%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=UzLwdtCdPpgOkPonaRICcC%2BiLwHFTIPj7ZBwfymIqbM%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgunsafety.ny.gov%2F&data=05%7C01%7CMichelle.Etelzon%40oasas.ny.gov%7Ce9077f14e2e24a2de84f08da8b68fc06%7Cf46cb8ea79004d108ceb80e8c1c81ee7%7C0%7C0%7C637975580435553933%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=UzLwdtCdPpgOkPonaRICcC%2BiLwHFTIPj7ZBwfymIqbM%3D&reserved=0

